
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

         

 

 

        

 

 

 

                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Uganda Girls Project    
 St. Mary by the Sea Parish, Rockaway Beach, Oregon   

From the PrinciPal’s oFFice. . . .  
Dear Friends!  Thank you for the support you have given! I took your advice in 
February to prepare when I thought  my girls would be quarantined here.   We 

were surprised that the president said that all board-
ing school students must be sent home!   As they 
were leaving, some girls asked for food to take home 
because they knew there would not be much food to 
eat in the future at their homes when no one could 
work and that has already come true.  Our people in 
Uganda are already crying out to government to give 
them some food. People are not working and they 
need money to buy food. You see, most people are 

day workers which means that each day they make enough money to buy food  
for that one day.  It is very hard here to get ahead. Our president says that 
food help is on the way.  I am sure many of our girls will come back when they 
have lost weight due to some level of starvation.  I am so afraid more will die 
of hunger while waiting out the virus. We are planning that the girls will be 
coming back to school and classes can start up by the end of April.    
     In the meantime, we are busy weeding the maize and cleaning the banana 
plantation.  We have planted cassava [root vegetable] and are planting some 
other  vegetables so that when life is back to normal we can have some food 
for our girls and can also help to feed the people who will come to us for 
aid.  The work in the fields is never ending for us! 
      We are surely scratching our heads on how to handle the situation when 
teachers and students return.   They sit close to each other in classes.   They 
sleep close to each other. It will be tricky.  Please keep us in your prayers! 
 

                                                       Sister Immaculate, Principal 
 

Good Friday 2020 . . .A message from St. 

Mary by the Sea. . . . Uganda Team    
         Joyful Easter Blessings to all!   Life has changed for all 
of us.  There are so many needs everywhere and so many 
worthy causes that it can be overwhelming.  Thank you to so 
many who contributed in March to St Aloysius. $2500 was 
mailed Monday April 7th  and Holy Rosary church will wire 
the money to the St Aloysius account in Uganda next 
Wednesday.   
     In answer to some questions, Sister Immaculate 
writes:   Our five students still here (total orphans), and four 
sisters are trying to maintain St Aloysius, and work in the 
fields.  
      I just heard from Sister this morning and paraphrasing 
her worries:   Many parents have been out of work and will 
not have any money to pay tuition. We carry on, and be-
cause you help us so much, we will have food for our girls 
when they return.  My biggest worry now is how to pay the 
teachers and staff when school starts up again as they will 
be needy too… 
     One of our parishioners has  recently sent a special con-
tribution of $500 to help Sister through the Covid-19 crisis.  
If  anyone else would like to send a special contribution, we 
will do our best to get money to Sister in a timely manner! 
     We are only sending out this newsletter through 
email.  No printed copies will be available, but you are wel-
come to print and share with anyone you know might be 
interested.  If you know someone in our faith community 
who doesn’t have a computer or email, please run them a 
copy and drop it off!   
Thanks to all! Happy Easter! 

 

 

 

 



Thank you for your very generous donations! Sister appreciates all you have done for her girls. Future donation checks should be made out to St. 
Mary by the Sea Church and mailed to: 

St. Mary by the Sea 
ATTN: Catherine Imbrie 

P.O Box 390 
Rockaway Beach, OR 97136 

On the 15th of each month, checks will be deposited into the account for Sr Immaculate, then wired to Uganda. She will use the money to buy food 
for the girls, pay teachers and continue building projects. Forty dollars sent each month can keep a girl in school ! It costs $450 a year for tuition, 
room, board and uniform.  

 

 
 

We have been following Claire for many years now.   She was an or-

phan who desired an education and was a good student.  Her dream 

is still to become a physician.    We funded her last two years of sec-

ondary school at St Aloysius.  She qualified at the university and bor-

rowed money to continue her education.  When the colleges closed, 

she came back to St Aloysius.  It’s the only home she has. She works 

hard in the fields with everyone else when she is home. 


